## REGULAR MEETING YORKTOWN PARK BOARD

Field Operations Building

January 10, 2018

FEBRUAPER 14, 2018

Meeting was called to order by Jon Myrick @ 5:30 pm.

Roll call: Park Board members present: Jon Myrick, Matt Reese, Greg Holzer, Laura Jaromin and Peggy Flanagan. Pete Olson, Town Manager and Erin Hurley, Secretary were present.

The reading of the Minutes from the January 2018 meeting was tabled.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

\* 11th Street property, located in Manor View Addition: Barbara Crawford gave an information packet for the development of the 11th Street property. Included was the approximate locations of a storage shed, community garden, picnic table and charcoal grill, basketball half-court, pollinator garden, play set and the approximate costs. Also included was a list of grant possibilities. The discussion of providing water to the area for drinking and watering the garden with the residents not wanting chlorinated water and would prefer a well with a pitcher pump. It was explained that their idea would not meet code. Town Manager, Pete Olson, stated he would talk to Wayne Studebaker about what could be done and would report at the March 2018 meeting. Also the play set and the half court basketball court would need to be commercially installed. If a community garden is installed the residents or those planting the garden would need to maintain it.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

- \* Accessible playground at Morrow's Meadow: Presently there is two bids to install handicap equipment and solid surface and waiting on the third estimate. When all bids are in, the cost will be brought before the Park Board for discussion.
- \* The Community Garage Sale at Morrow's Meadow will be Saturday, May 19, 2018. Set-up will begin at 6:30 am. The hours of the garage sale is 8 am until 2 pm. The spaces will be 20x20. Information is on the town website.
- \* Fireworks Festival will be on Wednesday, July 4th. Four for the Fourth will be in the morning. The cardboard and duck tape race will be mid-day. Also scheduled will be a canoe race, duck race, food vendors, vendors in general and a D.J. in the evening. The Burton Brothers is booked. The handicap will park between Buck Creek and the roped off area. Many people are needed to assist in the successful venture.
- \* Sponsorship request: The Easter Egg Hunt in Morrow's Meadow on Saturday, March 31, 2018 and use of the large pavilion. Greg made a motion to waive the fee for the Easter Egg Hunt. Laura Jaromin seconded. Motion carried.
- \* Greg Holzer made a motion to waive the fee for the large pavilion on March 17, 2018 form 11 am until 1 pm and again on March 26, 2018 from 10:30 am until 1:30 pm for the Yorktown Library. Jon Myrick seconded the motion. Motion carried.
- \* Burris School (BSU) requested a reduction of fee for the use of the large pavilion on May 20, 2018. Greg Holzer made a motion to reduce the fee to \$100.00. Jon Myrick seconded. Motion carried.

- \* Greg Holzer made a motion to waive the fee for the use of the large pavilion in Morrow's Meadow for the Yorktown 4H on May 16, 2018 from 6 pm until 8:30 pm. Jon Myrick seconded. Motion carried.
- \* Sponsorship request for Bark for Life in Morrow's Meadow on September 29, 2018. Greg Holzer made a motion to waive the fee. Peggy Flanagan seconded. Motion carried.
- \* Sponsorship request for the Yorktown Fire Department for the use of the large pavilion in Morrow's Meadow on September 16, 2018. Greg Holzer made a motion to waive the fee. Peggy Flanagan seconded. Motion carried with Matt Reese abstaining because he is a member of the Yorktown Fire Department.

Meeting adjourned at 5:55 pm.

The next regularly scheduled Park Board Meeting will be Wednesday, March 14, 2018 in the Field Operations Building at 5:30 pm.

Respectfully submitted, Peggy Flanagan